




 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 17, 2023 

 

 

It is my honor to make you as an agency aware of the tremendous amount of hard work 

that has been put into making Local 134 IBEW Apprenticeship the most diverse and 

inclusive workforce in the Building Trades. I would ask to rethink the idea of not recognizing 

the Craft Apprenticeship to meet the DEI requirements outlined in CEJA. I welcome your 

agency to tour our Apprenticeship facility and see firsthand the solar training and our class 

diversity. Please feel free to contact me anytime to discuss how we could accomplish this 

tour. 

 

 

In Solidarity, 
 
 
Donald Finn 
Business Manager/Financial Secretary 
IBEW Local 134 
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2/17/23 
 
RE: Illinois Power Agency Minimum Equity Standard 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
We are disappointed as a major Contractor in the Renewable Energy Market to see that the 
Illinois Power Agency (IPA) is in process to create a loophole for solar developers operating in 
the State of Illinois and accepting Illinois ratepayer funds in the form of Renewable Energy 
Certificate (REC) contracts, to avoid the Minimum Equity Standard (MES) set forth in the 
Climate and Equitable Jobs Act (CEJA).  
 
We participate in the current Craft Apprenticeship Program facilitated by the Illinois IBEW 
Renewable Energy Fund (ILIBEWREF) and have had success working in this program and feel 
that this needs to be added to the definition of what the IPA is proposing.  
 
The ILIBEWREF trained more individuals than the other two FEJA funded programs combined 
in the first phase of the grant. We are proud of the fact that our partners have established 
practices at 25 training centers across the State that include IBEW Apprenticeship Schools, 
High Schools (all in environmental justice communities), Community Colleges, and with 
Community-based Organizations supporting returning citizens and the justice involved. 
 
We, along with our partner Continental Energy Solutions, and countless other Illinois based 
contractors, have played a major role in Renewable Energy in the State of Illinois over the last 
15 years and want to make sure that are voices are heard.  
 
We are in full agreement to addressing the past inequities in contracting but this description 
does not address the requirements to perform Electrical work in the State of Illinois. 
 
If you are willing to discuss further, we welcome the opportunity to engage along with our 
partners from the IBEW and come to an agreement that will address all issues.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
Brian Swiatek 
Director of Field Operations 
Continental Electrical Construction Company          
 




